
MINUTES OF MEETING
REMINGTON

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT

The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Remington Community

Development District was held on Tuesday, December 19, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. at the Remington

Recreation Center, 2651 Remington Boulevard, Kissimmee, Florida.

Present and constituting a quorum:

Kenneth Soukup
PamZaresk
Brian (Ken) Brown
Tim Mehrlich
David Jaisingh

Also present:

Jason Showe
Scott Clark by phone
Alan Scheerer
William McLeod by phone
Pete Glasscock

FIRST ORDER OF BUSINESS

Chairman
Vice Chair
Assistant Secretary
Assistant Secretary
Assistant Secretary

District Manager
District Counsel
Field Manager
DSI Security Services
HWA

Roll Call

Mr. Soukup called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. and Mr. Showe called the roll. All

Supervisors were present.

SECOND ORDER OF BUSINESS

Mr. Showe: We have none.

Modifications to Agenda

THIRD ORDER OF BUSINESS Security Report from DSI Security
Services

Mr. Soukup: That brings us to the Security Report.

Mr. McLeod: Good evening, everybody . I'm sorry that I couldn't be there. I had a

conflicting schedule. At the Partin Settlement Road gate, we had 6,226 residents and 1,036 visitors.

At the E. Lakeshore Boulevard gate, we had 4,188 residents and 664 visitors. We issued 149
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citations. We attempted to tow twice and had zero tows. We generated 507 reports in total, 173

were for the west of the community. We made 334 visits to 114 Westmoreland Circle and issued

no citations at that residence.

Mr. Soukup: Okay. Are there any questions on the report? Okay. I appreciate the report.

FOURTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Public Comment Period

Mr. Soukup: That brings us to the public comment period. No residents are present.

FIFTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Approval of Minutes of the November 28,
2023, Board of Supervisors Meeting

Mr. Soukup: We'll move on to approval of the minutes from the November 28, 2023

meeting.

On MOTION by Ms. Zaresk seconded by Mr. Brown with all in
favor the Minutes of the November 28,2023 Board of Supervisors
Meeting were approved as presented.

SIXTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Consideration of REW Landscaping
Proposal

Mr. Soukup: That brings us to consideration of REW landscaping proposal.

Mr. Scheerer: In your agenda package is a proposal from REW. As the Board's aware, this

is for the buffer area next to Ms. Patrick's house in Water's Edge. She requested that all ofthe Oak

trees be removed, the Palm trees remain and that she gets some decent looking landscaping in that

buffer area. So REW put together a proposal. It includes Ligustrums, Magnolias, Crepe Myrtles,

Formosa Azaleas, Pink Muhly Grass, which usually blooms around this time of year for about a

month, some additional mulch and some irrigation enhancements, because we currently have no

irrigation in that area. We'll have to run it from the existing irrigation zone between the sidewalk

and curb, which they don't seem to think will be a problem. Then we have all the tree and removal

work, which makes up a good portion of that $4,500. The overall cost of the job is $19,600 and

there are some before and after photos after the estimate. I'm not trying to speak for the Board, but

ifthis is something you wanted to do and budget for at a future date, we could come in and remove

the Oak trees. Those seem to be the biggest issue for the owners on that comer. The cost to do that

is about $4,000. It's a day of tree work and then disposal.
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